HALIFAX BOARD OF SELECTMEN

SELECTMEN MEETING

THURSDAY, SEPTEMBER 1, 2022 - 6:00 P.M.

GREAT HALL 

--------------------------------------------------------------

Meeting came to order at 6:00 p.m. with Selectmen Jonathan Selig present.

The following business was discussed:

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE

The Board as well as those attending tonight’s meeting stood to recite the Pledge of Allegiance.

AGENDA

Selig moved and seconded to approve the Agenda for Thursday, September 1, 2022.

GENERAL DISCUSSION

Special Legal Counsel
Selig stated that the Town has brought in special town counsel, Clifford & Kenny, LLP.  They will just be working on this situation as they have experience in dealing with circumstances like this.  Brooks & DeRensis will remain as Town Counsel and continue to do all the other legal stuff they have been doing.  
Acting Town Administrator
Selig mentioned having Sandy Nolan step in as acting Town Administrator due to her working for the town for 27 years. Selig thinks she is the best fit for the job until we have filled this position. Sandy is also here during the week to handle tasks as needed. 
Jim Walter - 26 Orchard Circle

How is the town documenting these decisions such as meetings with the state and counsel? 
Selig wants to continue to have meetings to share as much information and be as transparent as possible.  
David Mascio - 16 Tenth Avenue 
How we concluded that she would be the best fit?

Selig stated after taking to department heads in a meeting today; they all agreed she would be the best fit to fill in due to her knowledge. Selig also stated that we need to have someone in this position, so nothing falls through the cracks.
Rich Holmes – 25 Thirteenth Avenue

Can permits can be pulled while we are electing a Board? 
Selig stated anything with lasting outcomes will wait until there is a three-person Board. 
Melvin Conroy - 7 Birch Road
Are you going to wait to search for a Town Administrator until there is a three-person board?

Selig answered as soon as there is a three-person board he would like to start looking at applicants. 
Frank Johnston - 257 Elm Street
Are we going to review any new candidates?

Selig stated that he would be open to looking at both previously applied candidates and new ones.
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Mary Gravinese - 98 Clyde O Bosworth Road 

She asked if it would be prudent to start something now so that things are in the works once there is a full Board.  
Selig stated that he will do as much as the town is comfortable with him doing. He would also like to build a committee to aid in the search process. The previous person who helped with our search the last time reached out saying he would help locating one again for us. 
MEETING ADJOURNED

There being no further business, Selig moved and seconded to adjourn the meeting at 6:17 p.m.
-------------------------------------------------

Jonathan Selig, Clerk 
/el
/pjm
